MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING OF THE
PINNACLE HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

December 2, 2024
Meeting via Zoom 
The Board Meeting of the Pinnacle Homeowners Association (the “Association”) was held, pursuant to notice duly given, on December 2, 2024.  The meeting was held via Zoom video conferencing. 
Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by President Bill Newman at 5:00 pm, Mountain Time.  Approximately 30 homeowners participated via Zoom. 
Welcome and Introductions.  President Newman opened the meeting by welcoming homeowners participating by Zoom.  Board members participating were:  Paul Neuhoff, Marion Weinstock, Bruce Kink, and Bubba Patton.   
Also participating were Bob, Shanna and Patrick Burnside, representing Burnside Property Maintenance. Robbie Pepper, Facilities Advisors also participated.
President Newman explained that under Utah law, HOAs are required to have two board meetings a year, and at those meetings, owners can sit in, make comments and ask questions. The board members were introduced, and then the time was turned over to Bob Burnside, property manager, for a report on the operations of the HOA. He was followed by Bruce Kink, treasurer, for a review of the HOA’s financial situation.
Property Manager’s Report.
Bob Burnside, property manager, gave an overview of building repairs and maintenance items that have been done in 2024 and work that is in process. A review of the Exterior Renovation Project was given. The owners were asked if they had any questions, and they did not.
Financial Report. 
Treasurer, Bruce Kink, reviewed the HOA’s current financial statement. He posted the current balance sheet and budget for the homeowners to see. It was noted that audited financial statements for 2024 will be available at the Annual Homeowners Meeting in March. The owners were asked for any questions on the financial report.
Jeff Rousso questioned why taxes were underestimated. It was explained that the taxes were paid on interest earned on investments. The amount that was earned was underestimated
2024 Reserve Study.

Robbie Pepper explained the new Reserve Study, going through the study item by item. The homeowners were invited to ask questions or offer comments about the Reserve Study. There were no questions or comments. 
Bob, Bruce and Robbie were thanked for their reports. That concluded the board of directors’ portion of the meeting.

President’s Report
HOA President, Bill Newman, then presented the President’s Report. A transcript follows:
My comments this evening will be shorter than usual, probably a relief to all of you. Bob has reviewed the Exterior Renovation Project. As mentioned, we are withholding $401,000 from Davies, our
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contractor, to ensure that the punch list items are satisfactorily addressed. We will not make the final payment until the board is satisfied that the punch list items have been addressed. Following the final payment, the work on the project is warranted for one year. We are to provide Davies notice of any items we believe are under warranty at the six-month interval and again at the one-year interval, based on what we hear from owners of issues and concerns that directly grew out of the work done as part of the Exterior Renovation Project. If you think you have a warranty issue-one arising from and only from the Exterior Renovation Project, please contact Bob with the specifics.

We have previously written to you about our property insurance situation. Our current policy will expire at the end of May. Prior to the expiration of the policy, we will explore whether we can get a further reduction in our current $515,000 premium. Owners will begin to see the diminution in dues in the 2nd quarter of 2025 invoice. In addition, we will be reducing our D & O coverage from $25m to $10m, which will save the HOA a small amount. This coverage had been bumped up to $25m during the Exterior Renovation Project, but with the project now all-but-complete, we will reduce it to $10m.

You heard from Robbie the need for us to repave our roads which will require an assessment. The board will be discussing this issue in the new year. We have been trying to get Park City to advise us of a date certain that they will be doing work on the water pipes under our roads so that we can plan our paving after Park City is finished with its digging up of our roads.

The hearing on the litigation we joined challenging Park City's approval of Deer Valley's Snow Park project was heard today. I received an email just before we started saying that the judge ordered a partial summary judgment for both the plaintiffs, which includes The Pinnacle, and the defendants, Park City. We will circulate the written decision when we get it. The newest Deer Valley plan calls for Deer Valley to seek more of The Pinnacle property to make changes in Deer Valley Drive. We have heard nothing from Deer Valley to date about its plans, so we do not yet have any details. Deer Valley is now saying that its project is projected to take five years to complete.

Finally, a heads up to those of you who hold your units in a LLC. There is a new federal statute, the Corporate Transparency Act, requiring you to report on the ownership of your unit if it is held in a LLC. That filing needs to be completed by year end. The HOA is also required to make such a filing, which we are in the process of completing.
That concludes my remarks. I now turn to my fellow board members for any comments they might wish to make. The board members did not comment. 
The floor is open to owners wishing to make comments or ask questions. No comments were made.
That concludes our owners' meeting. We will convene again in late February or early March. On behalf of the board, we thank everyone for joining us tonight and wish everyone happy holidays.

Adjournment.  Upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:00 pm.
__________________________
Shanna A. Burnside, Secretary
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